ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 5 FEBRUARY 2018

Item 8.1
Appendix 1

Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor
Correspondence Inwards - Marlene Kairous MP - dated 13 December 2017
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Mr Kelvin Tori

Chief Executive Officer
City of Melton

PO Box 21

Melton Victoria 3337

13 December 2017

Dear Mr Tori,
Re: Palmers Road Corridor Project - Westwood Drive Bridge

Please find enclosed a copy of a letter | have received from the Hon Richard Wynne MP,
Minister for Planning in relation to the correspondence | sent him on 13 September
2017, supporting the Palmers Road Corridor Project - Westwood Drive Bridge.

I am pleased to hear that this project is now able to progress in a timely way.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact my office
on 8361 7133.
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_Marlene Kairouz MP
Member for Kororoit

Park VIC 3023
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Hon Marlene Kairouz MP Ref: MINO26175
Minister for Consumer Affairs, Gaming and Liquor Regulation [ ———
Minister for Local Government

Level 26, 121 Exhibition Street

MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Minister

PALMERS ROAD UPGRADE PROJECT
WESTWOOD DRIVE EXTENSION AND KOROROIT CREEK BRIDGE

Thank you for your letter of 13 September 2017 about the Palmers Road Upgrade Project, outlining
your concerns about the construction of the Westwood Drive Extension and Kororoit Creek Bridge. |
apolagise for the delay in my respense.

| understand the importance of this project for you and your constituents, and the benefits of a new
major road link between Caroline Springs and Burnside.

On 6 November 2017, Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning (DELWP) officers
advised the Melton City Council that all conditions required to enable the project to substantially
proceed have now been satisfied.

| am pleased to advise that DELWP officers have worked closely with the council to satisfy the
remaining conditions so that the project is now able to progress in a timely way.

If you have further questions, please call Jane Homewood, Executive Director, Statutory Planning
Services, DELWP, on (03) 8683 0975 or emall jane.homewood@delwp.vic.qov.au,

Thank you again for writing.

Yours sincerely

AZ/;@//M

ON RICHARD WYNNE MP
Minister for Planning
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